BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parks and Gardens Committee held in the Council Chamber at 5.00 pm on Monday 17th June 2013

	Present
	Cllr Mrs Smith in the Chair, Mrs Spear, Mrs Chugg, Gilbert and Lucas.



	Also in Attendance
	Anne Benham-Clarke (Assistant Parish Clerk)

The Chairman proposed and it was unanimously agreed to move forward item 7 on the agenda to be dealt with as item 6, to enable the Parish Council Gardener time to get to the meeting.



	PG/01/2013/14
	Elect Chairman
	There was one nomination Cllr Mrs Chugg, who was duly elected and took the Chair.



	PG/02/2013/14
	Apologies
	Cllr Mrs Blackmore and Bond. 



	PG/03/2013/14
	Declarations of.

Interest


	None received.

	PG/04/2013/14
	Minutes
	The Minutes of the Parks and Gardens Committee meeting held on 16 October 2012 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

(N/C)



	PG/05/2013/14
	Intruder Alarm Gardeners Store
	Members considered quotations received from the following contractors regarding the installation of an intruder alarm at the gardeners store

· Chubb Fire & Security

· Barum Friend Security Ltd

· M&E Alarms

RESOLVED: That Barum Friend Security to install basic alarm system at a cost of £295 + VAT on condition that our insurance company are satisfied with this option.

 (N/C)



	PG/06/2013/14
	Update on Proposed Improvements in the Recreation Ground
	Members considered quotations received from the following companies regarding the improvements to the Recreation Ground: 

· Mant Leisure

· Proludic

· Sovereign

Following some discussion it was agreed that Produlic were the best design but it would be necessary to meet with them again to finalise the design, surfacing and furniture requirements. 

RECOMMENDED:  That the Assistant Parish Clerk arranges a meeting with Proludic to visit the Recreation Ground with Committee members to discuss designs.  It was also agreed that the design would be subject to consultation with the neighbouring properties.

(N/C)



	PG/07/2013/14
	Update from Gardener
	The Parish Council Gardener, Mr Gary Stainer, updated the Members with the work that he has carried out, ongoing work and some new ideas.

He informed the Members that he would like to use more eco-friendly pest control and move to natural predator solutions.  There is also space for more Memorial Garden Rose beds to be installed.  He noted that the Parish had lost 30% of tree canopy cover and it would be good to look a planting scheme for trees.   The Members thanked Gary for his enthusiasm and hard work.

RECOMMENDED: That the Assistant Parish Clerk to investigate grant funding for new trees.  

RECOMMENDED:  That the Assistant Parish Clerk investigates costs for a water bowser and compressor for the lawnmower.  



	PG/08/2013/14
	Grass Verge Cutting
	The Chairman suggested that there could be an opportunity for the Parish to take on more grass cutting from Devon County Council.  Some council's have been given a sum of money to take on more grass cutting in-house.   It was noted that some other councils have done this and it would be useful to get their opinion on how it is working.  A list of the grass areas that Devon County Council cuts is necessary before we can proceed any further.

RECOMMENDED: That a formal complaint be made to County Highways about the grass verges as they are becoming dangerous because they are so overgrown.

(N/C)





The meeting closed at 6.28 pm.




....................................  The Chairman
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